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9. CONTRACT NUMBER 02/03-198 
 HAWFORD ROAD RECONSTRUCTION 
 

Officer responsible Author  
Stephen Matheson, City Streets Manager  Ron Clarke, DDI 941-8712 

 
 The purpose of this report is to provide information to the Board regarding this project.  A further report 

to obtain Board approval for acceptance of the tender, which is above the $500,000 authority 
delegated to Council Officers, will be tabled at the Board Meeting. 

 
 RELEVANT CURRENT POLICY 
 
 This project forms part of the City Streets Unit’s Capital Expenditure Programme for the 2002/03 and 

2003/04 years and is a Capital Output of the Financial Plan and Programme. 
 
 DESCRIPTION 
 
 The contract is for the construction of kerbs, channels, asphaltic concrete paths, grassed berms, 

stormwater drainage and sewer renewals, landscape planting, waterway enhancement, roundabout 
construction together with shoulder restoration and full carriageway reconstruction for the whole length 
of Hawford Road from Butler Street to Opawa Road. 

 
 RESULTS OF CONSULTATION 
 
 The standard roadworks information leaflet has been circulated inviting comments relating to the 

project and all enquiries and comments from residents and others have been satisfactorily resolved 
(refer attached).  No changes have had to be made to the design shown on the publicity leaflet. 

 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the information be received. 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the officer’s recommendation be adopted. 


